[Insert name and address]

Mr Andreas Whittam Smith CBE

Chair of Church Commissioners Assets Committee

Church House

Great Smith Street

London 

SW1P 3AZ
[Insert date]

Dear Andreas Whittam Smith

Call for the Church Commissioners to disinvest from fossil fuels

I am writing to you as a Christian deeply concerned about climate change and aware of the Church of England’s responsibility to act.  I am writing in support of Operation Noah's Bright Now campaign (www.brightnow.org.uk) and in response to  statements made by Archbishop Desmond Tutu and Christiana Figueres (UNFCCC Executive Secretary) calling for disinvestment from fossil fuel companies.

I am asking the Church Commissioners:

· To withdraw all investments from companies and funds involved in the extraction and processing of coal and tar sands, without delay.
· To produce and publish a plan for rapid disinvestment from other fossil fuel assets including oil and gas.
· To actively explore opportunities to support clean energy alternatives through investment policy, in line with recommendations in the latest IPCC report.  
I am aware that the Ethical Investment Advisory Group (EIAG) is currently undertaking a review of investment policy and will publish a report on investments in fossil fuels in late 2015. However, I believe that based on the latest evidence in the recent reports by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change, this is a matter of extreme urgency. I am asking the Church Commissioners to make a commitment to disinvest from the two most polluting forms of fossil fuels, coal and tar sands, without delay.
Overwhelming scientific evidence makes it clear that for the world to have any prospect of avoiding catastrophic changes to the climate, the majority of identified reserves of fossil fuels need to remain in the ground. As Archbishop Desmond Tutu said in his recent article in the Guardian newspaper, ‘it makes no sense to invest in companies that undermine our future’. The latest IPCC report clearly states that investment in fossil fuel extraction and power plants needs to fall and investment in low-carbon electricity supplies needs to rise. 

I am deeply concerned about the impacts of climate change on poorer and more vulnerable communities around the world. The IPCC’s latest assessment highlighted large-scale risks to farming, fishing and food security, flooding, access to water, heat-waves, migration of populations, greater disease and the potential for conflict. 

I acknowledge the excellent work carried out by the Church Investors Group and EIAG in improving the ethical behaviour of companies through engagement, but on climate change time has run out.  The Church has a role in exerting urgent prophetic moral leadership to demonstrate that the responsibility lies with wealthier nations to lead the transformation of our fossil-fuelled economy to one that is zero-carbon through all means available, including through our investments.  

Thank you for your kind attention and I look forward to receiving your response.

Yours sincerely,
xxx 
